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Internal Medicine Coding Alert

Reader Question: Avoid -Q5 and -Q6 When Using Group PINs

Question: We have two internists in our multi-specialty group of 65 doctors. When one of us takes vacation, the other
physician covers. Should we document any special modifiers, such as -Q5 and -Q6? Typically, we submit charges based
on the patient's physician rather than who was present in the office during the visit.

North Carolina Subscriber

Answer: Physicians who practice in a group usually bill their services under the group name and ID. You should list the
rendering physician based on who was present and who provided the service. Therefore, you shouldn't apply modifier -
Q5 (Service furnished by a substitute physician under a reciprocal billing arrangement) when you submit claims under a
group number.

And, you should not attach modifier -Q6 (Service furnished by a locum tenens physician) because the modifier
represents locum tenens billing. That means the primary physician reimburses the substitute physician on a per-diem
rate because the substitute physician has the status of an independent contractor rather than an employee.
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